TOWN OF EATON, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03832
EVANS MEMORIAL BUILDING
BOARD OF SELECTMEN
September 10, 2024

A duly-noticed Special Meeting of the Board of Selectmen took place on Tuesday,
September 10, 2024 at the Evans Memorial Building. Present were Ed Reilly and Dick
Fortin; Greg Grinnell joined the meeting in progress. The meeting was called to order at
11:00 am.

The Board reviewed checks and signed the Accounts Payable manifest for $4,802.80 for
4 items. The Payroll manifest and checks were also reviewed and signed.

The Board reviewed and amended the Minutes of September 3, 2024. Dick Fortin made
a motion, seconded by Ed Reilly, to adopt the Minutes as amended. Motion
unanimously carried.

Signature items included a permit and Yield Tax Warrants for Peter & Joyce Blue (R0O3-
025 & 038) and RJ2 Property Management (R03-040).

Bruce Houghton submitted a Building Permit Application for a generator at 2533 Eaton
Road (R04-01A-1). The Building Permit application was reviewed and approved as all
requirements of the 2024 Zoning Ordinance have been met. The Permit was signed by
the Board of Selectmen (Permit #2024020).

Matthew Weegar submitted a Building Permit Application to remove an existing 8x12 coop
and construct a new 12x12 coop at 21 Snowville Road (U02-031). The Board tabled this
permit until the applicant submits the required demolition permit application.

The Board reviewed information from TD Bank regarding the existing CD. Ed Reilly made
a motion, seconded by Dick Fortin, to renew the CD for a three-month term. Motion
unanimously carried.

The Board reviewed and amended the draft Continuity of Operations Plan to be submitted
to the Secretary of State’s office.

Starting Point submitted information on their 2025 funding request of $3,843.00.
Tri-County CAP submitted information on their 2025 funding request of $911.00.
The Board reviewed information submitted by Victoria Murphy regarding a proposal to

rename a portion of Stewart Road to eliminate any confusion for responding emergency
personnel. The Board will research this issue for further discussion at their next meeting.
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Zach Page met with the Board regarding placement of rocks on Willis Bean Road. The
location of these rocks will be approved by the Road Agent and one Selectman. Zach
Page requested a formal letter approving his use of the winter parking lot. Ed Reilly
suggested that the approval be given for 5 years, at which time any issues can be
discussed and another approval letter granted.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Lianne Boelzner
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